
Ryegate Cemetery Commission Meeting 4/15/16 
Unapproved Minutes 

 
All members present - Rick Colby, Dan LaCoss, Bill Nelson, Bruce Nelson, Judy Gandin   
*Secretary and Treasurer's reports read and accepted. 
 
*Reorganization: Officers elected for (1) year: Rick Colby- Chairman;, Bruce Nelson- Vice Chairman; Bill 
Nelson-Treasurer; Judy Gandin-Clerk; Dan LaCoss-Member at Large. 
 
*2016 Mowing Contract accepted and signed:  Wingets Lawncare of Groton, VT.  Cost remains the same 
as last year: $7850.00 for mowing and trimming Ryegate Cemeteries. 
 
*Discussion of limb and brush removal in Blue MT Cemetery: Bill Nelson will contact Nelson Elder to ask 
if town crew can assist at their convenience. The area in question is near the Miller lot. 
 
*A larger project on upper side of Blue MT  for tree, brush removal and excavating will be put out to 
bid.  Rick Colby has been authorized by the Selectboard and Commission to seek bids. 
 
*Hartman Memorial Project @Pinehurst was discussed and approved.  This involves planting of several 
new trees and flowering shrubs at the entrance of Pinehurst and surrounding backdrop of memorial 
garden and artesian well.  The family is fully funding the planting, watering and maintainence.  Board 
unanimously appreciates the generosity and thoughtfulness of the Hartman family to again contribute 
to the beauty of Pinehurst.  
 
*Meeting adjourned at 9:30 PM. 
Judy Gandin, Clerk 
  


